STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL
Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051

Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

June 21, 2018

Helen Taylor

Project Siting Specialist
Evetsource Energy

P.O. Box 270

Hartford, CT 06141-0270

RE: PETITION NO. 1283 — The Connecticut Light and Power Company d/b/a Eversource
Energy declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public
Need is requited for the proposed modifications to the existing Southington Substation
located at 315 Belleview Avenue, Southington, Connecticut.

Dear Ms. Taylor:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Coundil) is in receipt of the email correspondence dated June 21,
2018, regarding temporary changes to work hours for the above-referenced project that was
approved by the Council on February 16,2017.

Pursuant to Condition No. 1 of the Council’s Decision on Febtuary 16, 2017, your request to
petform work untll 9:00 p.m.-on June 21 through 23, 2018 and from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. on
Sunday, June 24, 2018 at Southington Substation is heteby approved. The extended work hours are
necessary due to an unexpected charige in switching orders from the Connecticut Valley Electtic
Exchange (CONVEX) which resulted in a delay during the scheduled cutage. Eversource will
petform quiet work within the fenced substation.

This approval applies only to the request for changes to work hours dated June 21, 2018. Any
significant changes to the project tequite advance Coundil notification and approval.

Thank you for your attention and cooperation.

Very truly yours

/W%L

lan.te A. Bachman
Executive Director

MB/MP

¢ Coundl Members
Kathleen Shanley, Manager — Transmission Siting
The Honorable Christopher Palmieri, Chaitman, Town Council, Town of Southington
Mark J. Sciota, Town Manager, Town of Southington
Robert Phillips, Director of Planning and Community Development, Town of Southington
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Mathews, Lisa A
.

From: A Taylor, Helen M <helen.taylor@eversource.com>

Sent: Thursday, June 21, 2018 1:35 PM

To: CSC-DL Siting Council

Cc: Shaniey, Kathleen M

Subject: PET 1283: Southington Substation - extended work hours starting tonight (6/21-6/24)

Dear Ms. Bachman:

Eversource Energy is requesting approval from Connecticut Siting Council staff for extended work hours at Southington
Substation on June 21 through 23 until 9 PM and on Sunday, June 24, 7 AM to 6 PM. The work hours are required due to
an unexpected change in switching orders fromm CONVEX which caused a delay during the scheduled outage. The work
will be testing equipment (“quiet work”) within the security fence of the Substation.

The Town of Seuthington has been notified of the proposed work schedule,

Please contact me with any questions or concerns.

Helen M. Taylor, MBA m ECEIVE r@
Project Siting Specialist

56 Prospect Street JUN 21 2018
Hartford, CT 06103

Gonnecticut Siting Counel]

This electronic message contains information from Eversource Energy or its affiliates that may be confidential,
proprietary or otherwise protected from disclosure. The information is intended to be used solely by the
recipient(s) named. Any views or opinions expressed in this message are not necessarily those of Eversource
Energy or its affiliates. Any disclosure, copying or distribution of this message or the taking of any action based
on its contents, other than by the intended recipient for its intended purpose, is strictly prohibited. If you have
received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete it from your system. Email
transmission cannot be guaranteed to be error-free or secure or free from viruses, and Eversource Energy
disclaims all liability for any resulting damage, errors, or omissions.




